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Booking School Lunches  
 

Every Wednesday, a weekly text message will be sent out to remind Parents to book their 
children’s school lunches online via Parentpay. 
 
If no bookings have been made there will NOT be an opportunity for the office to add any 
meals that have been missed. 
 
Therefore, a packed lunch will have to be supplied by parents for their child/children for 
the following week.  The office WILL NOT be calling parents to remind them to drop off a 
packed lunch if their child does not have a meal booked or a packed lunch with them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER – It is against school policy to be 

videoing or taking photos within the school 

grounds.  This is a Safeguarding issue and is NOT 

ALLOWED.  Please see our Safeguarding Policy 

for further clarification. 
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Donation 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

We would like to say a big Thank 
You to Ansell Garden Centre for the 
very kind and generous donation of 
Christmas Trees this year for the 
School.  They are in various parts of 
the school and all look very festive 
and colourful.  
 
 



  

PGL Revised dates 
 

28th June 2021 – 2nd July 2021 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Christmas Cards 
 

 

Friday, 11th December 

£1 donation on the day – all proceeds are going to ‘Save 

the Children’ Charity 

If you would like your child/children to give 
Christmas Cards to their friends this year you 
can do so by handing them to their Class 
Teacher.  The cards will be quarantined until 
the following week and will be despatched to 
classrooms from Tuesday 15th December. 
Friday 11th December is the last day to bring 
in any Christmas cards. 

 

‘100 Somethings’ Challenge 
 

Our grand total was £1,242.23 for our 100-somethings challenge. Our target was £1,000 so 
a great result! 

Thanks to all who took part and donated! 
 

 
 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wearenugent.org%2Ffundraising-events%2Fchristmas-cards-2020%2F&psig=AOvVaw1IDNbd1XAL_ePq6HWGMANk&ust=1606228600969000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJjrx_vxmO0CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAR
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pitchero.com%2Fclubs%2Fchesterboughtonhallcricketclub%2Fcalendar%2Fevent%2Fchristmas-jumper-day-out-457561&psig=AOvVaw17Z_-BYqmb41FrohW_bSDn&ust=1606227108687000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKDo4LPsmO0CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAH
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wearenugent.org%2Ffundraising-events%2Fchristmas-cards-2020%2F&psig=AOvVaw1IDNbd1XAL_ePq6HWGMANk&ust=1606228600969000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJjrx_vxmO0CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAR


 

  

 
7th Dec – WWII show to pupils 

11th Dec – Christmas Jumper Day 
11th Dec – Last day to bring in Christmas Cards 

2nd March – Police visit to Year 6 
9th March – Life Bus on site 

24th May – Police visit to Year 6 
 

Staff News 
 

After more than 25 years of service to the pupils and families of Cherry Lane, Mrs Meragi 

will be leaving us at the end of this term.  Mrs Meragi started her involvement with Cherry 

Lane as a class volunteer before being appointed as a teaching assistant in October 1994.  

She has worked in this role for all this time and has also held the role of SMSA alongside for 

many years too.  We will miss her dearly and wish her all the best for the future. 

As we have previously reported…. 

Miss Hyrsky is starting her maternity leave at the end of this term. We wish her well as she 

starts her life as a Mum. Mr Langton will be teaching 3H from January for the next two 

terms. He will be visiting the class for a day in December to begin to get to know them.  

Miss Chatters is leaving us at the end of this term as she has gained promotion at another 

Hillingdon school. We wish her well in her new post. Mrs Uppal will join us from January to 

teach Hedgehog Class. She will be visiting the class for a day in December to begin to get to 

know them.  

After many years at Cherry Lane, Mr Sainthouse has made the decision to resign and move 
closer to his family. He has not been in school for several weeks for personal reasons and 
because of these reasons he will not be returning to Cherry Lane before his leaving date. 
We thank Mr Sainthouse for all he has done during his time at Cherry Lane and wish him 
well for the future. Miss Cook has been appointed as the permanent teacher for this class. 
 

   

Covid-19 Test Results 
If your child/children or a family member have been advised to get a COVID-19 test and 
self-isolate as a result of showing signs of COVID the results must be provided to the school 
via email on admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk before your child/children can return to 
school. 
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School Calendar 
 
 

 
 

  

   
   

 

Autumn Term – 2020 

 

Term ends:  Friday, 18
th

 December – see times below 

  
2:00pm   Reception and Year 3 

2:10pm    Year 1 and Year 4 
2:20pm Year 2 and Year 5 
2:30pm    Nursery / SRP and Year 6 

Spring Term – 2021 

 

Spring 1 starts:  Wednesday, 6
th

 January 

Half term:  Monday, 15
th

 February to Friday, 19
th

 February 

Spring 2 starts: Monday, 22
nd

 February 

Term ends:  Wednesday, 31
st

 March @ 2pm 

Summer Term – 2021 

 

Summer 1 starts:  Monday, 19
th

 April 

Half term:  Monday, 31
st

 May to Friday, 4
th

 June 

Summer 2 starts:  Tuesday, 8
th

 June 

Term ends:  Thursday, 22
nd

 July @ 2pm 

 

STAFF TRAINING DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

4th & 5th January 2021 

7th June & 23rd July 2021 


